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Lincolnshire and Rutland Public Service Compact

Minutes of Steering Group meeting – 24th September 2019
The offices of NKDC in Sleaford
Present 
	John
	Ambrose
	Complete Careers

	Rachel
	Aylmer
	Childrens Links

	Stephanie
	Bond
	North Kesteven District Council

	Amanda
	Boutell
	West Lindsey District Council

	Sara
	Brewin
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Tracie
	Charles
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Paul
	Collins
	Boston College

	Sue
	Day
	Aim Awards

	Chris
	Donkin
	Greater Lincs PS Compact

	Gail
	Dunn
	Abbey Access Centre

	Nikki
	Harding
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Natalie
	Holbrook
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Pauline
	Mould 
	Grantham College


Apologies
	Sheila
	Blackett
	First College

	Jonathon
	Cheeseman
	Bishop Grosseteste University

	Christine
	Cooper
	North Kesteven District Council

	Mark
	Coulson
	Fire It Up Apprenticeships Service

	Ian
	Dickinson
	First College

	Liz
	Draper Smethurst
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Lewis
	Ducket
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Janet 
	Farr 
	CLIP Learning

	Alison 
	Fox
	New College Stamford

	Kay
	Gilman 
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Clare
	Hughes
	Greater Lincolnshire LEP

	Emily
	Jarvis
	Lincs Comm Health Services

	Mike
	Johnson
	LAGAT

	Sharon
	Jolly
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Daniel
	Metters
	Bishop Burton College

	Kelly
	Moffat
	Lincolnshire County Council

	Tracey
	Taylor
	Priory City of Lincoln Academy

	Samantha
	Brockington
	Lincolnshire Partnership Trust

	Sue
	Watson
	Public Sector Partnership Services

	Debbie
	Yeates
	Lincolnshire Fire & Rescue


1 – Welcomes and apologies for absence

Apologies were noted as above. 
2  and 3 - Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising

The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as a true record. It was noted that all actions had either been overtaken. It was agreed that most matters arising from the actions were likely to be dealt with as issues that would be discussed when addressing the agenda items. One update (not on the agenda) was provided by Amanda Boutell who reported that she had become an Enterprise Ambassador (EA). It was agreed to put an EA update from Amanda on the agenda for the March meeting (as the Dec meeting will be dominated by planning for 2020 activities).

ACTION

New facilitator for 2020 Gail Dunn to ensure that ‘Update from the Enterprise Ambassador Network’ is on the agenda for the March 2020 meeting.  
4 – A presentation on ‘Active Lincolnshire’
The previous meeting had accepted an offer from Active Lincolnshire to make a short presentation describing their work and how Compact member organisations could engage with the initiative. Unfortunately, the scheduled input had been cancelled at short notice. It was agreed to invite Active Lincolnshire to make a short presentation at the March 2020 meeting.
ACTION

Gail Dunn to invite the relevant colleague from Active Lincolnshire to provide a short input at the March 2020 meeting.
5 – Update from the Employment and Skills Board (ESB) of the Greater Lincolnshire Local Enterprise Partnership (GLLEP)
Ian Dickinson offered his apologies for this meeting but phoned Chris Donkin on the afternoon before the meeting to provide a verbal update. Chris reported that Ian had noted that the ESB had recently appointed a new Chair, Pat Doody of the National Westminster Bank. It was noted that Pat’s first meeting as Chair had taken place recently but the minutes were not available yet. It was agreed that when the minutes become available they should be posted on the Compact web site for reference.
Amanda Boutell reported that she had been present at the ESB meeting and that there had been a short presentation by the EA Coordinator and that the meeting had also shared some information about levy transfer.
Pauline Mould commented that she was aware of some training needs analysis (TNA) work that had been carried out by colleagues at Bishop Grosseteste University (BGU). Pauline was under the impression that the work had been completed by the end of March and although she had seen a draft she had not seen the published report. It was agreed that Chris Donkin should email Alison Webb of BGU and ask for the report to be emailed. The report then to be published on the Compact web site. 

ACTIONS

Minutes of the recent ESB meeting to be published on the Compact web site when available.

TNA report by BGU to be acquired by Compact facilitator and published on the Compact web site

6 – Update of the 2019 Lincs Compact Action Plan 
The meeting was provided with a copy of the Action Plan for 2019 with a draft update for September 2019. Chris Donkin reported that some of the actions were behind schedule but none had been ‘struck from the record’. Chris reported that he would be in touch again with all the ‘actioneers’ to prompt them to effect and report progress on the actions that they are committed to. This would be needed to complete the ‘sign off’ statement for the December planning meeting. The meeting endorsed the update and agreed it described the current state of play.
It was noted that the implementation of such an ambitious Action Plan will mean that the Compact will make a great impact on workforce development in the public service sector in Lincs in 2019. The updated Action Plan is attached to these minutes for reference.

ACTION 
Further Action Plan update (including a sign off statement describing what had been achieved) to be received at the planning meeting in December to inform plans for next year.
7 – Support funding for the Compact – How the Compact has been operating as a self sustaining operation
Chris Donkin reminded the meeting that the Compact have developed a hybrid funding model that involved (i) subscriptions from member organisations; (ii) sponsorship of events and (iii) delegate fees from events. 
Chris distributed a spread-sheet detailing the latest position and this sheet is attached to these minutes. The sheet shows that even at this early stage of the year the Compact has 34 member organisations and that enough funding has been pledged from subscriptions, delegate fees and sponsorship to pay for facilitation support well into 2020. This healthy position is commendable and partly attributable to securing sponsorship for both the Apprenticeships event and also the Celebration and Planning event. At the previous meeting it was agreed that a small group (Chris Donkin, Ian Dickinson and Paul Collins) could look at the financial position with a view to suggesting ways to make the Compact more robust in the future. It was noted that the outcome of this meeting (conducted by phone and email) was to be more proactive in seeking sponsorship. Hence the group had contributed to the upturn in fortunes.
It was agreed that the subscription rates for 2020 would be set at the planning meeting in December but that an offer of ‘pay early and you can have your 2020 membership at 2019 prices’ should be offered in November.

ACTIONS
Facilitator to roll out the ‘pay early and you can have your 2020 membership at 2019 prices’ offer for current members in November
8  – Review of the good practice event ‘Apprenticeships: Where are We Now?’
The summary of the delegate evaluations was provided to meeting attendees and are attached to these minutes. It was noted that the scores show that the event was very well received by delegates and that they found it uplifting and inspiring. Chris Donkin reported the summary had been produced quickly to be ready for the Steering Group meeting and that he had not had a chance to reflect on the feedback.
On examining the summary and reflecting on the event, Steering Group attendees agreed that then first event of 2020 (probably in February) should be themed around ‘the future of vocational training’ and that current information about T levels should feature. It was agreed that a ‘task and finish’ group should be convened to meet in November to design the agenda for the event. Pauline Mould, John Ambrose, Gail Dunn and Chris Donkin to comprise the ‘task and finish’ group.
ACTION

Chris Donkin arrange the meeting of the task and finish group to design the agenda for the ‘Future of Vocational Training’ event to be staged in late February 2020
9 – Preparations for the ‘Public Service Apprentice of the Year Awards’
Chris Donkin reported that a task and finish group had met in June to plan for this year’s ‘Public Service Apprentice of the Year’ (AotY) Awards. The notes from their meeting were provided for the Steering Group meeting and are attached to these minutes. The notes contain an implementation plan and Chris reported that this plan is being followed and that all actions are on schedule.
Chris reported that the actual awards would be (as last year) end-on to our planning meeting and he tabled a draft agenda for the planning meeting. He also tabled the nomination form for the AotY and both the form and the draft agenda are attached to these minutes, Chris reported that nominations were slow coming in but with reminder prompts and the fact that the deadline is end October he anticipated an increase in the 30 nominations received last year.
10 – Facilitation arrangements for 2020 and beyond
It was noted previously that Chris Donkin will be relinquishing the facilitator role on the 31st December 2019. The previous meeting also noted that Gail Dunn, the Managing Director of Abbey Access Centre, had initially declared an interest in taking on the role and subsequently been appointed by the SG at the June meeting. Chris reported that he was now in regular dialogue with Gail and that she is already supporting the facilitation process (Gail acted as ‘assistant facilitator’ at the recent Apprenticeships event, is now attending all Compact meetings and has agreed to be one of the judges for the AotY Awards). 
ACTION

Chris Donkin to continue to work with Gail Dunn to ensure that transitional arrangements are in place to effect a smooth handover at the end of the year. 

10 – Any Other Business 

Sara Brewin reported that after attending the networking event in May she had made contact with many Compact professionals to promote her project run by LPFT to promote work placements for people with mental health issues in the public service sector. She reported that she had facilitated many positive outcomes as a result of the discussions that she had with Compact member organisations. Many member organisations are now supporting this initiative. One placement has already led to a full time job for one of the LPFT service users with an individual in receipt of the initial support now working as a cleaner in Boston College. The meeting agreed this would be a good ‘case study’ for the annual report. Sara reported that if any other SG members want to discuss the potential involvement of their organisation they can contact her via sara.brewin@lpft.nhs.uk 
ACTION

Sara Brewin to provide a case study for the Annual Report
11 - Date and time of next meeting

It was agreed that the June 2019 meeting will take place on Monday 16th December at 2.00 pm at Boston College
www.empscompacts.org.uk
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